
1.       The Pike County Board of Education met at 5:30 p.m. in regular monthly session at the 

offices of the Board located at 101 West Love Street, Troy, Alabama.  Board members present 

for the meeting were as follows: 

 Mr. W. Greg Price, President                             District Two 

 Mrs. Linda Steed, Vice-President                       District Four 

 Rev. Earnest Green                                         District One 

 Mr. Wyman Botts                                            District Three 

 Rev. Herbert Reynolds                                     District Five 

 Mr. Chris Wilkes                                              District Six       

 Dr. Mark Bazzell, Superintendent                       Secretary to the Board 

2.       The meeting was called to order by the President, Mr. Price and Rev. Reynolds gave the 

invocation. 

3.       The minutes of May 24, 2010 were approved as presented on the motion of Mr. Botts, 

seconded by Mr. Reynolds. 

4.      On the motion made by Mr. Wilkes, seconded by Mrs. Steed the Board adopted the agenda 

with a request by Dr. Bazzell to add an additional item under personnel. 

5.      Unfinished Business:  None 

6.      New Business: 

A.     The Financial Statement and Bank Reconcilement for the month of May, 2010 was 

presented and approved on the motion of Mr. Botts seconded by Rev. Green. 

B.      The Board approved payment of payrolls for the month of May and account run dates of 

5/21/10 and 6/8/10. 

C.     The Budget Amendment FY 2010 was presented and approved on the motion of Mr. 

Wilkes seconded by Mrs. Steed. 

D.    On a motion made by Mr. Botts seconded by Rev. Reynolds the Board approved the 

recommendation from Transportation to surplus a school bus. 

E.     On a motion made by Mrs. Steed seconded by Rev. Green the Board approved the sale of a 

surplus bus. 

F.      On a motion made by Mr. Botts seconded by Mr. Wilkes the Board approved the 

recommendation to extend our current fuel contract with Pepco. 

7.       Personnel: 



A.     On a motion made by Rev. Green seconded by Mrs. Steed the Board approved the hiring of 

Queenetta Jones a senior at PCHS for summer clerical duties. 

B.      On a motion made by Rev. Reynolds seconded by Mr. Botts the Board approved the 

additional 30 minutes per day for Sonya Stewart, Bonnie Johnson and Jennifer Pollard, CNP 

Program at Goshen Elementary for the 2010-2011 school year. 

C.     On a motion made by Mr. Wilkes seconded by Mrs. Steed the Board approved the transfer 

of Rachel Everett from Indian Education to 4th grade elementary teacher at Pike County 

Elementary School. 

D.    On a motion made by Mrs. Steed, seconded by Mr. Botts the Board accepted the resignation 

of William Moguel, instructional aide at Pike County High School effective May 28, 2010. 

E.     On a motion made by Rev. Reynolds seconded by Mr. Wilkes the Board approved the 

transfer of Bazelais Louissaint from Special Education Aide to Federal Programs Interventionist 

Aide for 2010-2011. 

F.      On a motion made by Mrs. Steed seconded by Rev. Reynolds the Board approved the 

hiring of Willie Wright as the new principal at Pike County Elementary School. 

G.    On a motion made by Mr. Wilkes seconded by Rev. Green the Board accepted the 

resignation of Ryan Ellison from Goshen High School effective immediately. 

8.       Other:   

The Board agreed to meet on July 12th and July 26, 2010. 

9.       There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 

5:47 p.m. 


